
From: Cooper, Cllr M <Cllr.Mark.Cooper@hants.gov.uk> 
Sent: Tuesday, September 19, 2023 7:52:29 PM 
To: Chief Officer <chiefofficer@romseytc.org.uk> 
Subject: Fwd: National Highways notification - M27 junction 3 resurfacing  
  
M27, M271 closures: see below. 
Cllr Mark Cooper 
 
County Councillor Romsey 
Chmn TVBC Southern Planning Ctte 
Local Councillor Romsey Tadburn & Extra 
 
HCC email: cllr.mark.cooper@hants.gov.uk 
TVBC email:cllrmcooper@testvalley.gov.uk  
Personal email: cooper22tt@aol.com 
Mobile: 07774 638310 
Mail: 22 The Thicket SO51 5SZ 

 
From: Area 3 Communications <Area3Communications@nationalhighways.co.uk> 
Sent: Tuesday, September 19, 2023 11:02:53 AM 
To: Area 3 Communications <Area3Communications@nationalhighways.co.uk> 
Subject: National Highways notification - M27 junction 3 resurfacing  
  

 

Good morning 
  
M27 junction 3 – Rownhams Interchange resurfacing    

  

This email is to let you know we’ll shortly be carrying out essential resurfacing and 

roadmarking renewal works on the M27 at junction 3. It will take place starting the 

evening of Thursday 28 September to the morning of Monday 16 October. 

The work will be carried out in phases using a mixture of exit slip, entry slip and full 

closures of Rownhams Interchange roundabout. To minimise distruption, the majority 

of closures will be during weeknights between 9am and 6am.  

Please note that these works are subject to change due to unforeseen circumstances, 

such as unsuitable weather. 

Closure information 

We’ll be fully closing the M271 between M27 J3 and Romsey Rd roundabout for two 

nights: 

• Thursday 28 and Friday 29 September, 9pm – 6am each night 

 Some people who received this message don't often get email from 

area3communications@nationalhighways.co.uk. Learn why this is important 
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The M27 J3 eastbound exit and entry slip roads, and the M271 between M27 J3 and 

Romsey Rd roundabout be closed for four nights: 

• Monday 2 to Friday 6 October, 9pm to 6am each night 

  

The M27 J3 westbound exit and entry slip roads, and the M271 between M27 J3 and 

Nursling Interchange will be closed: 

• Five weeknights from 9pm to 6am, Friday 6 to Friday 13 October 

• One day and night, 6am Saturday 14 to 6am Sunday 15 October 

  

The M27 J3 will be fully closed, including the M271 between Romsey Rd roundabout 

and Nursling Interchange:  

• 9pm Friday 13 to 6am Saturday 14 October 

• 9pm Sunday 15 to 6am Monday 16 October  

  

There will be fully signed diversion routes in place for all closures, and you can view 

them and more details on our webpage - nationalhighways.co.uk/se-maintenance – 

just look for M27 junction 3. 

If you have any questions about this work, you can contact our Customer Contact 

Centre on 0300 123 5000, who will pass your query to the team, or email: 

info@nationalhighways.co.uk. 

  
Kind regards 

  
Elise Walliker 
Communications Manager - South East 
National Highways | Temple Quay House | 2 The Square, Temple Quay | Bristol | BS1 6HA  
Web: https://nationalhighways.co.uk/our-roads/south-east/ 

 
  
  
  

This email may contain information which is confidential and is intended only for use of the 
recipient/s named above. If you are not an intended recipient, you are hereby notified that 
any copying, distribution, disclosure, reliance upon or other use of the contents of this email 
is strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please notify the sender and 
destroy it. 
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